- ———. 1908. "Announcements." New Decatur Advertiser, October 1, 1908. Newspapers.com.
- ———. 1915. "Local News." New Decatur Advertiser, August 5, 1915. Newspapers.com.
- Ragland, Wylheme H. 2017. "Reader Recollection: St. Paul Methodist Episcopal Church Was First Permanent School in Decatur for Black Children." Decatur Daily, February 26, 2017. http://www.decaturdaily.com/ special reports/opportunity/reader-recollection-st-paul-methodistepiscopal-church-was-first-permanent/article c6f26bf8-4500-5912ba12-ea4282fb58c1.html.
- ———. 2018. Dr. Wylheme H. Ragland Oral History Interview by Jenna Tran.
- Remington, W. Craig, ed. 2008. Historical Atlas of Alabama: Cemetery Locations by County, Vol. 2, 2 vols.
- Siebenthaler, Donna J. 2016. "Morgan County." In Encyclopedia of Alabama. http://www.encyclopediaofalabama.org/article/h-1351.
- State of Alabama. 2011. "Alabama, Convict Records, 1886-1952 Online Database." Alabama Department of Archives and History. Ancestry.com. https://search.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=1742.
- ———. 2016. "Alabama, Civil Appointments, 1818-1939." Ancestry.com. https:// search.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=60923.
- Stewart, Bill. 2014. "A Look Back at the Rosenwald School." The Hartselle Enquirer, January 28, 2014.
- Tennessee Valley Authority. 2014a. "Tennessee Valley Cemetery Relocation Files, 1933-1990 Online Database." National Archives and Records Administration. Ancestry.com. https://search.ancestry.com/search/ db.aspx?dbid=60427.
- ———. 2014b. "U.S., Tennessee Valley, Family Removal and Population Readjustment Case Files, 1934-1953 Online Database." National Archives and Records Administration. Ancestry.com. https://search. ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=4903.
- The Age-Herald. 1897. "Negro Colony Organized." The Age-Herald, November 9, 1897. Cedar Lake Folder. Morgan County Archives.
- The Albany-Decatur Daily. 1917. "(Tornado) Hits Cedar Lake," May 28, 1917. Newspapers.com.
- ———. 1919. "Cedar Lake Wins The Colored Title." *The Albany-Decatur Daily*, September 26, 1919. Newspapers.com.

- ----. 1920. "Cedar Lake Negroes Raise School Fund." The Albany-Decatur Daily, February 10, 1920, Newspapers.com.
- ----. 1921. "Well Known Negro Physician Drowns in Beaver Lake." The Albany-Decatur Daily, April 29, 1921, Newspapers.com.
- The Decatur Cemetery Association. 1898. "Map of Decatur Cemetery, Decatur Ala." Plat Map. Morgan County Archives.
- The Decatur Daily. 1914. "Lyceum Theatre Advertisement." The Decatur Daily, December 11, 1914. Newspapers.com.
- ———. 1915. "Declines to Restore Cedar Lake Postoffice." The Decatur Daily, October 4, 1915. Newspapers.com.
- ----. 1916a. "Negro Fire Fighter Is Shot." The Decatur Daily, April 26, 1916. Newspapers.com.
- ----. 1916b. "Sterrs Again Heads Negro I. O. O. F." The Decatur Daily, August 1, 1916. Newspapers.com.
- ----. 1916c. "Announcements." The Decatur Daily, September 15, 1916. Newspapers.com.
- The Decatur Weekly. 1916. "A Deer Park." The Decatur Weekly, February 17, 1916. Newspapers.com.
- The Journal. 1899. "Dr. Sterrs Has Been in Decatur for Nine Years." The Journal. June 16, 1899. Newspapers.com.
- ----. 1901. "Last Week in Decatur." The Journal, August 22, 1901. Newspapers.com.
- The Mongomery Advertiser. 1909. "Damage in Decatur Heavy Storm Sweeps Over Morgan County." The Montgomery Advertiser, June 1, 1909. Newspapers.com.
- ———. 1951. "New TB Sanatorium to Open Near Decatur." *The Montgomery* Advertiser, November 23, 1951. Newspapers.com.
- The New York Times. 1897. "Negro Colony in Alabama." The New York Times, November 14, 1897. Cedar Lake Folder. Morgan County Archives.
- Thornton, Henry. 2017. "Dedicated Recorder of Decatur's Forgotten Stories; Peggy Allen Towns to Receive Award." Decatur Daily, July 3, 2017. http://www.decaturdaily.com/news/morgan_county/decatur/ dedicated-recorder-of-decatur-s-forgotten-stories-peggy-allen-towns/ article 61a6951a-6818-5f89-9a87-d914db9e76e1.html.

Towns, Peggy Allen. 2016. "Cedar Lake Colony." Newsletter of the Morgan County Historical Society 1 (2): 3.

- bio.htm.

----. 2018c. Ms. Peggy Allen Towns Oral History Interview by Jenna Tran.

- search/group/usfedcen.
- search/group/usfedcen.

———. 2018a. "Peggy Allen Towns: Biography." 2018. http://peggytowns.com/

———. 2018b. Scottsboro Unmasked: Decatur's Story. AuthorHouse.

U.S. Adjutant General's Office. 2007. "Complied Military Service Records of U.S., Colored Troops Military Service Records, 1863-1865 Online Database." National Archives and Records Administration. Ancestry.com. https:// search.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=1107.

U.S. Bureau of Land Management. n.d. "U.S. Department of the Interior Bureau of Land Management General Land Office Records Database." Accessed September 5, 2018. https://glorecords.blm.gov/search/default. aspx?searchTabIndex=0&searchByTypeIndex=0.

U.S. Census Bureau. 1850. "Seventh (1850) Federal Census of the United States, Slave Schedule." Online database. Ancestry.com Operations, Inc, Provo, Utah. Seventh Census of the United States, 1850. National Archives and Records Administration, Washington, D.C. http://search.ancestry.com/

----. 1860. "Eighth (1860) Federal Census of the United States, Slave Schedule." Online database. Ancestry.com Operations, Inc, Provo, Utah. Eighth Census of the United States, 1860. National Archives and Records Administration, Washington, D.C. http://search.ancestry.com/

———. 1880. "Non-Population Schedules, 1850-1880." Ancestry.Com. 1880. https://www.ancestry.com/interactive/1276/32668 236681-00276?pi d=5229447&backurl=https://search.ancestry.com/cgi-binssedll?ind iv%3D1%26dbid%3D1276%26h%3D5229447%26tid%3D%26pid%3D %26usePUB%3Dtrue%26phsrc%3DqKi150%26phstart%3DsuccessSo urce&treeid=&personid=&hintid=&usePUB=true& phsrc=qKi150& phstart=successSource&usePUBJs=true.

———. 2012. "U.S. Enumeration District Maps and Descriptions, 1940." National Archives and Records Administration. Ancestry.com. https://search. ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3028.

----. 2013. "U.S. Federal Census, 1830-1940." Online database. Ancestry.com Operations, Inc, Provo, Utah. www.Ancestry.com.